## Regular Monthly Meeting November 14, 2002

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, November 14, 2002, 6:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and Richard Schweinsberg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved form the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Samuel J. Badger Subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Merle Phillips Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department and satisfaction of sewage facilities agreement.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adopt Resolution #8 of 2002, for the Lawrence County D.U. I. Task Force.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Oran Allen asked what is done with the excess food for the food giveaway.

Pamela Brown, asked when was a perk test requested for 122 Aiken Road.

Motion by Sherry Wehr second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.